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A Message from our President 
Jeanette Stribling 

Hi all.  I hope everyone is staying healthy and continuing to  
social distance during this persistent pandemic.  I have begun  
teaching again and it sure looks different this year.  But, my kids are 
great and adapting to the changes in the classroom, and seem to be 
excited about being with their friends once again. It is nice to get 
back to some sense of normalcy. 
 
Please plan on attending our upcoming meeting next Tuesday,  
September 15, at Butler Springs Park.  We will meet again in the  
shelter at 6:30 for snacks, with the meeting to begin at 7:00.  
Socially distancing and wearing masks are a must. 
 
Couple of reminders:  
 Committee sign-ups will begin this month.  Please consider where 

you would like to help with our club (and feel free to sign-up for 
several different committees!).  Our success as a club depends on 
our volunteers. I will send out more information on this in an up-
coming email. 

 If you would like to nominate someone for the “AKC Outstanding 
Sportsmanship Award” or “Member of the Year Award”, please 
submit your nomination to a member of the Board of Directors by 
September 30.  You will find the forms on our website by clicking 
on “GKC Documents” and then under the heading “Forms”. 

 
Lastly, I want to thank everyone for the phone calls, cards, messages 
and food provided for my family during the recent death of my 
brother, Larry Dodgens, due to complications of COVID-19.  Three 
days prior to his death, my daughter-in-law’s mother also passed 
away, so it has been a difficult time for us all.  Your prayers have 
been greatly appreciated. 
 
Till next time, 
 
Jeanette 
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Membership Meeting 
 

 Tuesday, September 15   
 
 

Hospitality: 6:30PM   -   Meeting 7:00PM  
 
 

 Butler Springs Park 
301 Butler Springs Rd 
Greenville, SC 29615 
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Sunshine Committee     Becky Ward   

Sincerely,     
 
Becky Ward, Sunshine Chairperson  

If any member knows of any members that need to be called upon or recognized due 
to illness, accomplishments, deaths or any other challenges in one's family please call 
or email Becky Ward @ 864-905-1230, wardbk50@yahoo.com. You may also contact 
Lisa Jumper @864-593-8649 or Paula Ford @864-895-6837 with any news that the 
Club needs to be informed about.   

 

The long hot days of the August summer are coming to an end and we  
welcome the Cooler and lower humidity days of September.  The weather 
can be enjoyed by us and our fun loving dogs with the wisp of the cool 
crisp air. 
 

As most of the members know our President 
Jeanette Stribling's brother Larry passed away Au-
gust 22nd and Jeanette's daughter in law’s (Ashley 
wife of Jeanette's son Sam) Mother also passed 
away a week earlier.  
 

It was a very sad and stressful time for the entire family. The Club did  
provide a meal for the family and they were very appreciative of that.   
Please keep Jeanette and her entire family in your thoughts and prayers at 
this sad time in their lives. 
 
Happy Birthday wishes go out to Jackie Mathis on 9/6,  
Todd McGahey 9/9, Joel Barber 9/10, Ashleigh Boudreaux 9/24 
and any other members not listed on the Birthday roster. 
 
Everyone stay safe and healthy and I hope to see many of you 
at our September Meeting!!!!! 

mailto:wardbk50@yahoo.com.
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Show Chair Report 

Kris Harner 

Greenville Kennel Club Members:  
 
As many of you know we were able to confirm the success of our shows, 
based on the survey.  I continue to get questions on what we did to show 
the success.  I have also had several people tell me, that our show is still 
being used as the show to follow.  We learned so much about our event, 
and what we need to continue to do, and what we need to improve.   
 
I will be at the next kennel club meeting to answer any questions you 
may have about the show, and the survey.  Hope you are staying healthy.   
 
If you have not seen the results of the survey, you can go to:  
  
https://carolinafoothillscluster.com/index.php/survey 
 
 
Kris 
 

Beth Crocker 

Members’ Brags  

My Boykin Spaniel, Bodhi, earned his 
UKC Started Hunter Retriever title  
in Nashville, TN August 22-23, 2020. 

 

 

https://carolinafoothillscluster.com/index.php/survey
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Minta (Mike) Williquette 

Members’ Brags - cont. 

Bare Tree Hounds PBGV & Beagles 

At the PBGV Nationals...Zam was First Place in Obedience 

Beginner Novice, first place & first leg in Obedience Novice B 

with a High In Trial, plus, in the Regional obedience, another 

first place in Beginner Novice.  

Mike and Zam continued their winning streak in the Rally 

Regional, with two more first & two perfect score in Rally 

Novice B and Intermediate. In the Scent work Division, 

they Qualified 7 out of 8 runs. With 5 -1st places, HIT, and 

2- 2nd places.  

He was also Select dog one day. 

Glee was High Combined in Rally and High Triple with a 1st and 

a second. She also had 2- 1st places in Scent Work. 
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Daniel Dunham 

New pup on left, Maddie on the right is 
one year old today. 

Karen Cate  

Members’ Brags - cont. 

GCHG Southern Flash’s Cloud Runner won the sporting 
group in Belton Texas on Sunday September 6th under 
judge Colonel Joe Perkheiser.  
 
 

Southern Fire’s Savannah Rose  
finished her championship at the  
Elk City, Oklahoma shows.  

Both of these griffons are owned by Karen Cate of Southern Fire Griffons.   
Rosie is the tenth champion bred by Karen and Bob Cate.  
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Beverly and Tony Childs and the StoneHouseHounds 

Members’ Brags - cont. 

Willett showed for the first time since Westminster at 
our PBGVCA National in August. Held at the Roberts 
Centre in Wilmington, Ohio, it was a fun week and 
great to get to show our girl.  
 
Friday evening was our Top 20 event. Since I MC this 
event for the club each year Connor Black showed 
Willi. This was the first time she has ever shown with 
another hander and she did great. Willi kept hearing 
my voice though and was looking around as 
“hearing mom and not seeing mom” in the darkened 
room was confusing. In the end we were excited that 
Willi was voted “People’s Choice” winner.  
 
Rowdy’s son Nelson was the Top 20 winner awarded by the three judges -   
AKC Judge Shelley Hennessey, Breeder Judge Lindley Henson, and  
Handler Judge Nina Fetter. 
 
On Saturday at our National we were so proud of our young bitch. In a tough 
lineup of beautiful PBGVs she took an Award of Merit. We were also awarded 
Best of Breed Owner Handled. Thank you to Judge Mr. Jon R. Cole for these  
honors. 
 
Willett is GCH CH Crepu Visage Aged To Perfection At StoneHouse PCJH CGCA 
CGCU TKN - a Group and Multiple OH Group Placing and OH RBIS PBGV. Owned 
by Beverly & Tony Childs (StoneHouse) and Sandy Bustin (Crepu Visage.) 
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 Welcome Guests/Roll Call/News & Brags - Jeanette Stribling 
 Report of Recording Secretary – Beverly Crosby 
 Report of the Corresponding Secretary – Paula Ford 
 Report of the Treasurer –Ken Spiegel  
 Report of the AKC Delegate – Gloria Askins 
 
COMMITTEE REPORTS : 

 
 Club Hospitality - Sharon Smith 
 Programs – Debbi Kaplan 
 Sunshine – Becky Ward  
 Website – Ken Spiegel 
 Newsletter – Ken Walker 
 Social Media – Jackie Mathis 
 Membership – Beverly Crosby  

 Introductions (IF in attendance, application fee paid, sponsors not yet selected) –  
Louise Ritter; Jessica McCarthy – has had 1

st
 reading, need 1 additional sponsor 

 1
st

 Readings (IF in attendance, sponsors selected, application fee paid):  
Terra Johnson; Tracy Manning; Tanya Strickland; Rachel Wright   

 2
nd

 Reading and Membership Vote (IF in attendance):    
Patrick Blackmon; Michele Mangum; Patricia Marler; Samantha Nyhus; 
Kristin Wolfe/Joshua Platt 
  

 Annual Title Awards – Thecla Tyner   
 Obedience – Thecla Tyner 
 Publicity/Marketing & Advertising –  
 Handling/Training – Bob Vandiver, Gloria Askins 
 Law Enforcement – Blake Roulette 
 Finance – Blake Roulette 
 Judges Selection Committee – Thecla Tyner 
 Match 2020 – Ashleigh Boudreaux 
 RDO -  
 Legislation -  Beth Crocker 
 Education – Ashleigh Boudreaux  
 Historian – Alex Elgin 
 Show Report – Kris Harner                                                          Continued on next page 

Greenville Kennel Club – Membership Meeting Agenda 
Tuesday, September 15, 2020  7:00PM 

Butler Springs Park, 301 Butler Springs Rd., Greenville SC 
(Social distancing will be observed; one person to each bench seat, 

or seating on the wall bench.   
Bring your own chair if you like!  Facial masks are REQUIRED.) 
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Membership Meeting Agenda cont. 

NEW BUSINESS: 
 Proposal for Training – “Focus Skilled Training”  Michelle Mangum, Bob Vandiver,  
 Gloria Askins 
 4H – GKC support for remainder of 2020, and plans for 2021 
 Nominating Committee for Officers for 2021 – Jeanette Stribling 
 Standing Committees for 2021 – Jeanette Stribling 
 Nominations for 2020 for: 

 AKC Outstanding Sportsman Award 
 GKC Member of the Year 
Both are due by September 30; forms for nominations are located on our Website, email to 
Jeanette Stribling or any Board Member ASAP 

 Obedience  Idea for general discussion – Ashleigh Boudreaux, Gloria Askins,  
 Jeanette Stribling, Thecla Tyner 

 
UNFINISHED BUSINESS: 

 Christmas Party – Jeanette Stribling 
 Items of interest – 

 Annual Picnic – Cancelled for 2020 
 Film Festival 2 – Tabled for now, reconsider in 2021 
 RDO – Cancelled for 2020 
 Board Meetings – still being held via Zoom video conference,  
 same instructions if a member wants to “attend” (see below) 
 Disaster Training – reconsider for 2021;  reassess for interest and more information 
 2019 Awards – normally done at our picnic;  will be done at the Christmas Party 

 Upstate Dog Magazine – Jeanette Stribling 
 ByLaws – Electronic Media update – Bev Crosby 
 SHOW UPDATE – Kris Harner 

Anticipating a lot of questions or concerns;  please think about these and come also with 
your ideas and thoughts on  making this our most successful show! 
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Greenville Kennel Club    Established 1939   An AKC Member Club 

Jeanette Stribling - President  
jcstribling@bellsouth.net 
 
Kris Harner – Vice President  
kharner@carolina-networks.com 
 
Paula Ford – Corresponding  
Secretary 
paulatwin@aol.com 
 
Bev Crosby – Recording  
Secretary  
poshpoos@gmail.com 
 
Ken Spiegel –Treasurer 

kspiegel@greenvillekc.org  

Sharon Smith–Director 
ontopofthetable@gmail.com 
 
Gloria Askins - AKC Delegate  
askgja@gmail.com 
 
Kris Harner - Show Chair  
kharner@carolina-networks.com 
 
Thecla Tyner - Obedience Chair  
Thecla53@gmail.com 
 
Ken Walker - Newsletter Editor 

kenwalkergkc@bellsouth.net  

—————————————————————————–——————————————————————————————— 

Next Board Meeting -   Monday, October 12, 2020, 5PM, via Zoom video con-
ference.  Any member is welcome to attend;  however if you have business for 
the Board to address, it must be submitted in writing to a Board member at least 

one week prior to the meeting.  Minutes are published on the Club website.  

Next General Meeting – Tuesday, October 20, 2020  
Hospitality starts at 6:30PM   -   Meetings start at 7:00PM  

For more information on our meetings or scheduled programs, please 
contact the Recording Secretary, Bev Crosby, poshpoos@gmail.com 

 

The Hilton Greenville  
45 W. Orchard Park Dr.  
Greenville, SC 29615  

We will be meeting in a larger room so that social distancing needs can be 
met.  We will comply with all government restrictions, and with the directions 

of the Hilton.  Social distancing will be required.   
Facial  masks are REQUIRED.    

Your cooperation and patience are required – We are in this together!   

mailto:jcstribling@bellsouth.net
mailto:kharner@carolina-networks.com
mailto:paulatwin@aol.com
file:///C:/Users/Ken/Documents/GKC/GKC%20News/kspiegel@greenvillekc.org
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